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1) Academic Affairs Spending on Food

Members of the SPB committee want to inform the Senate that for the last academic year 2006-2007, $56,205 of the academic affairs budget (2-60-01 BK only) was spent on group meal/meeting expenses (object codes 329 and 332). It is unclear how much of this money was spent on Berks employee-only business meetings. 

However, we call attention to this figure to encourage all academic affairs budget administrators to consider the benefits of re-allocating funds to our campus programs (academic, research, equipment, M&O, etc.)  rather than ordering food, especially full meals, for Berks employee-only business meetings.
2) Faculty Input in the Strategic Planning Process

The following informational report on the Strategic Planning process is divided into two parts:

a) The Committee's remarks
· The committee questions the logic and rationale of stating Goals before Vision and Priorities have been established. Vision and Priorities should be created before Goals, not after. 

· Mission statement should be reconsidered in light of Vision and Priorities; this year's SP did not include a revised or new Mission statement. 

· Constituencies need more time to review drafts. 

· The committee understands the importance of constituency input and buy-in. However, this committee thinks there were too many opportunities for input, making it very difficult and overly time-consuming and burdensome for the Core Planning group to do its work. 

· Faculty work as part of the Core Committee and Strategic Planning Council is far too much "service" to ask of any faculty member without additional compensation. At least two faculty members spent a minimum of 60 hours over 5 months each in meetings and participation for more than one committee and additional responsibilities directly related to the planning process and evaluation.  A policy should be drafted to establish suitable compensatory guidelines (e.g. course releases) for key participants in future strategic planning processes.
b) Summary of questionnaires completed by 28 faculty
· General agreement that faculty had many opportunities for input. 

· General agreement that feedback from faculty was incorporated into report. 

· General agreement that constituencies/groups involving faculty (e.g. Senate, Strategic Planning Council) need more time for review. 
